STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

Monday 15th June 2020 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions this meeting was held remotely via telephone conference.
	Councillors Present:
	Kate Carter-Windle, Andy Hinton, John Parry, Jonny Rosemont, Andrew Henderson, Bruce Norgrove

	Public:  2
	

	Also, in attendance:
       

Clerk
	N/A
Annette Fowler


PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Prior to the council meeting commencing there will be an opportunity of up to 15 minutes for members of the public to make comments and to ask questions of the Parish Council.
John & Alison Umney – 

Our bus – no change due to lockdown.

Village Appraisal – John Umney asked the PC if they would consider producing a final report as this had happened with previous appraisals. He suggested that the PC could maybe ask for volunteers to work on the data/production of the report. John Umney offered to look into how much it would cost for additional pages in the DFP. 

Cllr Carter-Windle suggested that Cllr Rosemont would continue to write the essays that are currently being published in the DFP, with the whole appraisal being published by the end of the year. The PC would cover the extra costs for the additional pages and printing.  This would mean that all Parishioners, including Wescote Barton would have received the complete findings by the end of the year. This could then resolve the issue of printing a booklet.  
1676
To receive apologies for absence
Cllr Meadowcroft
1677
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).
None
1678
Minutes of the last meeting 
The minutes from the meeting held on 18th May 2020 were approved and will be signed as an accurate record by Cllr Carter-Windle.

Matters arising
Cllr Parry asked for an update on noticeboard- Cllr Hinton confirmed that Mark Probbitts was currently waiting for the Perspex for the doors.  
1679
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A)

Full reports can be found on the PC website www.steeplebartonparishcouncil.org



Cllr Jackson – 
We have been having our weekly Lib Dem group zoom meeting on a Sunday night, when our group leader, Andy Graham (Councillor for Charlbury) reports back.  He has been having virtual meetings every Thursday with the other two group leaders and officials from WODC.  These meetings are now going to be held fortnightly.

An outreach officer has been appointed specifically to work with individuals who have been suffering from domestic violence. Sadly, this seems to be one of the areas that has increased since lockdown.

Shops are opening in Witney from today.  The council has put in some temporary barriers and markings, as well as road closures to traffic, to assist social distancing.

At the next on-line full council meeting (Wednesday June 24th) the WODC officers are going to give a presentation as to what they have been doing in response to COVID 19.  Apart from more home working, at the start of the emergency various officers were designated on to other tasks, such as ensuring vulnerable folk were covered.  I have been concerned that planning applications have still been submitted, and officers might have found this tricky, especially as site visits have been more difficult.

The discretionary business grants that WODC have been able to offer closed today.  There have been 197 applications, 11 charities, 8 market traders, 9 B+ B’s and all the rest connected to hospitality and retail, especially within the supply chain. By the end of June, the grants will be awarded.

I have been asked for advice and/or assistance on planning issues in The Bartons ward.  Apart from an enforcement dispute in Sandford St Martin, there have been two applications on North Street that have been causing concern.  Members of SBPC have also been contacted for help.

I have heard this afternoon that the application at 15 North Street has been withdrawn.  I had been in touch with the case officer, Chloe Jacobs, and it appears the planners main concern was the scale and location of the buildings especially in relation to neighbours.

A new application has been submitted at 35 North Street, with access at the side of the house, and not out the back on to Fleming Close.

The application for comment at tonight’s meeting is 10 South Street.   Jenny and I are the only people affected.  It is a small extension at the back to square off a corner.  We have submitted our comment and have no objection to the proposal.  In my comment I simply asked if a temporary fence is erected on our side as the panel fence will have to come down.  This is mainly to keep our dog from escaping!
Cllr Hudspeth -  
The increase in physical activity is one of the positive outcomes from the pandemic. The Government has recognised this by announcing funds to continue to promote active travel. I am keen we encourage active travel across the county. I have submitted my request that Woodstock and all villages in the Division have 20mph speed limits along with cycle racks by bus stops. Unfortunately, we now know that we can’t fund 20 mph schemes from the 1st funding tranche for Oxfordshire, which is £597,000, due to the conditions imposed. The 2nd tranche of around £2.4 million will be issued later in the summer and will depend on how successful we are in delivering the 1st tranche of funding. The highways teams have been working hard to identify schemes that can be delivered quickly and successfully.
Parking issues outside MB shop - the lineage team will remark the area. Cllr Carter-Windle asked if the team could also take a look at the white lines at the bottom of Holliers Crescent as they could do with being repainted.

The County Council is supporting Care Homes and Care providers by purchasing PPE, to date the total is £2 million. This is to assist them to have the stock particularly the smaller organisations who are unable to achieve quantity of scale discounts.

To assist in the reopening of schools, Oxfordshire County Council has provided every school across the county with PPE. We have been working closely with schools to help them to prepare should they decide to reopen.
Mullin – The PC asked for an update. Cllr Hudspeth confirmed that the application had been given approval; the 6 weeks where people could object had passed. The Mullin will not be complete until 2023. Cllr Carter-Windle asked if we could have regular updates on the progress.
1680
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

Email received from a resident asking if the verge/hedges from the housing development at the bottom of North Street to Rayford Lane could be cut back as they were overhanging the pathway.  The Clerk confirmed that she had sent an email to Greensquare the owners of the development asking them to maintain the hedges in front of the properties. Cllr Henderson confirmed that part of the planning permission for the housing development was that the hedge should be allowed to grow so that the new houses weren’t overlooking the existing houses opposite. The Clerk also contacted Highways who suggested the resident report the problem via ‘Fix my Street’.
1681
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda
a) COVID-19 update – death rate/cases going down. Volunteer group still working well, food parcels still being distributed to Kidlington food bank or Salvation Army.
b) Donation requests - for any donation requests received the Clerk will make contact to ask if anyone in the village uses the facilities. All agreed that any donations should be of benefit to the Parish.

c) Cllr Carter-Windle mentioned that we have a family in the village who may need assistance. It was suggested that we could re-direct one of the food parcels received and donated elsewhere to them if needed. 
1682
Reports
(a) School Governors report  
All children have returned to school amazingly, they adjusted to the new surroundings brilliantly - down to the staff! Parents are great at social distancing outside the school and are sticking to the timings which means it all runs smoothly. 
In terms of numbers, we have 9/13 Year 6's 11/21 Year 1's, 14/27 Reception plus varying Key Worker children each day but approx 10-11 most days. We have also had three new children join school this week in amongst it all. 

The new cleaner was proving excellent and is in school every day 9.30 to 2.30
 maintaining the required cleaning regime, with deep cleans every evening. 

Transition - online resources are about to be shared by CN School, including videos, and Head of Y7 will visit MBS to meet Y6s. No actual visits to the school.
(b) Highways, pavements and verge  - Cllr Henderson
Grass mowing looks good and left tidy. 

Highways did a really good job on the maintenance/repair of the B4030.

Cllr Parry asked about tree survey, Clerk to send a reminder.



(c)   Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields – Cllr Hinton



All quiet.  The Clerk mentioned that there are no signs at the play area. Cllr Hinton will report back to the playing fields committee.
1683
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


20/01225/HHD – 10 South Street - Erection of single storey side extension



No objections
1684
Finances 


a)
Accounts for Payment 
i. To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda)
ii. Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 18th May 2019 
THAT, all payments listed were approved.
1685
To receive items for next agenda



COVID-19


Village appraisal booklet - costings

1686
For Information only 

1687
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 20th July 2020 either by telephone conference or at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8.00pm. 
	Paper number(s).
	Paper title

	A
	Report from County Cllr Hudspeth and Cllr Jackson

	B
	Accounts for Payment


2
Signed .............................................


